

June 7, 2017

Agriment Services, Inc. Attn: Mr. Ronnie Kennedy Jr. Sent Via Electronic Mail

Reference: USDA Environmental Reports

Dear Mr. Kennedy:

We are writing this letter as a show of support/recommendation for the services provided by Agriment Services. We have been very pleased with your company's ability to perform USDA Environmental Assessments and navigate thru the new USDA approval process for environmental reports.

The 20+ projects we have worked with Agriment on have all moved thru the USDA approval process with no issues. We appreciate your professionalism and look forward to working you in the future.

Sincerely,

David O. Thigpen
DAVID O. THIGPEN

Director, Project Finance